Mutual Irrigation Co. from Comanche Resources totaling \$1.7 million. The board approved the water share purchase.

 Directors and staff will work with Ground Floor Media to create a communications plan.

Financials and checks approved

The directors reviewed the May financial statements and checks over \$5,000 and approved them as presented. Checks included:

- Schmidt Construction Co. \$1.29 million
- Velocity Plant Services \$24,129
- Timber Line Electric and Control \$14,484
- Front Range Winwater Works Co. \$7,612
- HR Green \$6,626
- Shamrock Water Services \$5,672
- American Conservation and Billing Solutions

\$5,099

The meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m., after which the board met for an executive session for §24-6-402(4)(b) (e) legal advice, negotiations.

No additional decisions or actions were announced following the executive session.

The next Triview meeting will be held July 10 at 5 p.m. at the Fairfield Inn, Mt. Herman Conference Room, 15275 Struthers Road, Colorado Springs. Meetings are normally held on the second Tuesday of the month. Information: 488-6868 or see www.triviewmetro.com. See also "Triview Metropolitan District" on Facebook, or Twitter. com/@TriviewMetro.

Thanks to Natalie Barszcz and Lisa Hatfield for recording and taking notes at the meeting.

Woodmoor Water and Sanitation District, June 18

Board vacancy filled; retirement plan and 2017 audit addressed

By James Howald

In June, the Woodmoor Water and Sanitation District (WWSD) board filled an empty seat on the board through an appointment, updated the district's retirement plan, heard the results of the district's financial audit, and voted to move the monthly board meetings to the second Monday of each month at 1 p.m. The board also heard operational reports from district staff.

New director sworn in

The board voted unanimously to appoint Tom Roddam to the vacant seat on the WWSD board. Roddam had expressed his interest in the position at a previous board meeting. District Secretary Marsha Howland administered the oath of office to Roddam.

Roddam will serve on the board until May 2020 and was added as a signatory to the district's bank accounts.

District's retirement plan earns more favorable terms

The board heard a presentation from Chad Alevras of Gregory and Associates concerning the district's 457(b) retirement plan and voted to switch to a new platform provided by Gregory and Associates that will give district employees new choices for their retirement savings and will reduce the fees paid by the district for the plan.

District Manager Jessie Shaffer told the board Gregory and Associates has managed the district's retirement plan since 1993. It is responsible for keeping the plan documents, required by law, up to date.

The district qualifies for the lower fees provided by the new platform because it now has \$1 million in retirement funds under management by Gregory and Associates, Shaffer said. With that amount in its account, the district will pay nothing for the maintenance of required documents and will be able to offer full-time employees a Roth IRA in addition to the current set of retirement choices, according to Shaffer. The Roth IRA will not include matching funds from the district, Shaffer said.

Alevras told the board that the transition to the new platform would take 30 days, that the interface used by employees would not change, but that new types of investments would be available to them. Employees would have new options but could also choose to maintain their current investments if they wished to do so, Alevras said. A training class will be provided to employees.

District's financial audit shows finances are sound

John Cutler of Cutler and Associates, who has been the district's financial auditor for the last seven years, gave the board a summary of the results of his firm's audit for 2017. Annual financial audits are required by the state. Cutler told the board the audit showed the district is "in good shape" financially, and that there are no un-



Call Stacy today! (719) 930-2178

www.agiftoftime.us

Weekly • Bi-weekly • Monthly • Move-outs • Move-ins.



Jennifer Kaylor may be reached at jenniferkaylor@ocn.me.



Thank You!



Thank you for your support! We want to say a big "Thank You" to all of the businesses who sponsored the Fuel International Dog and Car Wash behind Big O Tires on Saturday, June 9, to raise funds to help youth do humanitarian projects and ministry in Puerto Rico, Baja Mexico, and here in our own community. These are the businesses who paid for your dog and car wash. Please patronize them: Fuel Church, MNS Towing, Full Circle Tile & Stone, Tri-Lakes Garage Doors, Big O Tires; Margo's on the Alley, Jarrito Loco, Purple Mountain Jewelry, Palmer Lake Veterinary Clinic, Wesley Owens Coffee, Service Glass, Gleneagle Nail & Skin Care, The Danceart Academy Studios, Monument Pharmacy, Black Forest Foods, Dex's Diner, Simple Computer Repair, and Gallery 132. Thank you to the individuals who came through the dog and car wash and gave donations as well.

We have teams of children, youth, and adults going out throughout the month of July to love and value people. Two of these teams will be going to Puerto Rico to continue with cleanup and rebuild after Hurricane Maria. One team will be partnering with Gaming To You, working a FREE Kids Zone at Limbach Park on July 4 from 10 am-4 pm and then hosting a FREE Sports Camp and Vacation Bible School in Limbach Park from 9 am-12 noon July 5-7, ending with a program and awards ceremony at 9:30 am on July 8 at Church in the Park. Another team will be doing humanitarian projects and ministry in Baja Mexico, about an hour south of San Diego. So if you see people walking around with Fuel International T-shirts in the community, please let them know that you appreciate the work they are doing. For more information, visit www. fuelchurch.org. ■